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Summary 

 
The City of London Corporation has a duty to undertake internal and external 
maintenance to the blocks within the Barbican Estate for which it is the landlord. The 
purpose of this report is to inform committee of the current implementation of 
measures following several complaints from House Groups expressing concern 
around quality of work and lack of BEO engagement.   
 
The current contract/agreement in place for the provision of internal/external repairs 
for the Barbican Estate began is due to expire 31st March 2025, the agreement referred 
to as:  
 

1. Barbican Estate – Redecorations Project   
 
The first thing to do was identify the key stakeholders within the process, they are:  
 

• Principal contractor  

• Clerk of works  

• Project manager  

• BEO  

• Leaseholders   
 
 
 
 
 



 

Having reviewed the end-end process on 2 blocks (Speed House and Willoughby 
House) in a great level of detail it was clear to me that there were failings on all parts 
of this contractual arrangement including: 
 

• A lack of project ownership or accountability 

• Confusion around the specification/scope of works  

• Poor/sloppy finishes (in parts) 
 
Post review, the remaining blocks will have the following measures in place to 
ensure good practice and results:  
 
 

• Specification of works shared with House Groups for comment prior to work 
commencing.  

• Pre-condition surveys with BEO sign off.  

• “BEO Action Plan” for monitoring work and delivery.  
 
 
When we come to procure the internal/external re-decoration programme for the 
future (April 2025 onwards) we will ensure we draw down on lessons learned 
through this process and have a more collaborative resident focused approach whilst 
being mindful of the obligations to maintain the building fabric under the lease.  
 
We will continue to work with House Groups who are snagging/unsatisfied with 
works carried out to date which we are positively engaged with the principal 
contractors on most occasions.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 


